English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

August 16, 2005

Matthew Wendling called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  Matthew Wendling, Ellie North, Pat Wysong, Nancy Case, Sara Mason, and Matt Underhill.  

Visitors present:  John Mason.

Matthew presented the agenda that was approved by the board.

It was moved by Matthew, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the July 12, 2005 meetings as presented.

Visitor Comments:

John presented and update on the Neighborhood Watch Program with Officer Jessica Drauhl and the meeting held on July 28th.  John presented a packet of information and indicated that we need an 80% participation level to have signs placed in our neighborhood.  It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Sara and passed unanimously that John draft a neighborhood watch letter to be included in the newsletter and be the contact person for residents wishing additional information.

Budget and Finance:

Nancy reviewed the revenues and expenditures for the month.  It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Pat and passed unanimously, to approve the budget and finance report as presented.

Social Committee:

Sara and Ellie reported that they are planning an ice cream social in September with more information at the next meeting.

Pond Maintenance Issues:

Pat reported that the detention ponds are under the jurisdiction of the Ingham County Drain Commission and per their rules, we cannot do anything to the pond.  We can petition for the weeds to be cleaned and they will hire a contractor to perform this work and include the cost in our drain assessments on our property taxes next year.  We cannot place chemicals in the ponds without a DEQ permit and application through the Drain Commission office.  The Drain Commission office commented that the ponds should be left as natural ponds and not mowing to the edge of the ponds would help in keeping them clean.  It was moved by Sara, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, to leave the ponds as natural detention ponds.

Solicitation Complaints:
Sara reported that we cannot put up signs at the entrances of the subdivision for “no solicitation”.  The Road Commission will not allow them to be placed in the right-of-way and Delhi Township will not allow them to be placed outside of the right-of-way.  It was moved by Sara, seconded by Pat and passed unanimously, to drop the issue of “no solicitation” and include information in the next Newsletter that residents can place signs on their personal property.

Enforcement of Landscape and Yard Requirements:
It was determined that September 30th will be the deadline for completing landscaping this year and that letters should be sent to all residents who have lived here for 1 year and have not complied with the covenants regarding landscaping.  The letter is to including the regulations.  It was moved by Matthew, seconded by Sara and passed unanimously, to authorize sending landscape letters to the owners of the following lots:  27, 31, 35, 42, 44, 67, 75, and 80.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. with the next regular meeting schedule for September 20, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at Matt’s home.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the September 20, 2005 regular meeting.
